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SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER
RALLY

Dear Gloria Dei family,

Rally Sunday is Sunday, September 10. We return to our Fall Schedule - 8:30am, 10:30am, and 5pm.
Education for ages will take place at 9:40am.

My thanks to the many Gloria Dei people that give of their time and abilities to further wonderful ministry

Pastor Sabrina has planned a wonderful year of education opportunities with special guests an
speakers.

Music Director Kathy Person will have the choirs up and running with a new organist/pianist...
Children and Family Director Barb Collins has Sunday school ready to go and some amazing
fellowship opportunities.

Ministries and Bible Studies start up after a summer break (see calendar).

Strategic planning is underway related to new happenings in the future.

Preschool Director Shelli Parajeckas has moved the preschool and they are well underway.

Our youth will be providing a wonderful breakfast between morning services with special music on Rall
Sunday. Invite a friend to join you.

Peace,

Pastor David R. Mattson

P.S. On the Saturday before Rally Sunday, there will be a prayer labyrinth set up in the courtyard. Sign-up
for a time of prayer. Gloria Dei prays!



PASTOR SABRINA VASTA

Pastor Sabrina’s Dei Light

As wonderful as it is to change routines during the summertime, it’'s always nice
to begin regular programs again in September. | am continually amazed by the
level of support our congregation gives to the faith formation activities tha
encourage the spiritual growth of our children. Nearly every staff member
connects with our children on a weekly basis and the number of volunteers
who give children’s sermons, teach Sunday School, assist with the children’s
choirs, and educate our confirmands and high school youth is staggering. As we
kick off the new program year with Rally Sunday on September 10, let’s take a
moment to celebrate our children, the gift of their presence, and the hard work
of all our volunteers who work with them!

Not only will we continue to have children’s sermons during church services, but this year we will also ha
an intergenerational event at least once a month during education time in between services at 9:40am. Tl
intentional integration of children into the ministries and missions of the church bodes well for the future
our congregation. Not only do children have much to teach us about God, but when we make it a priority
commit to their spiritual growth, we are reminded that faith formation is important for disciples of all age

As we enter the new program year, with an exciting array of opportunities for both young and old,
encourage you to find one new way to challenge yourself and engage in your own personal spiritual journe
Join a Bible study or GIFT Group, participate in a book club, attend Sunday morning education tim
volunteer with the youth education programs or any of the ministries that happen in and around ti
church. Looking for something that you don’t see? Start something new! We are always blessed when w
commit time to our faith journey.

THE BIG
HAPPENING... iisisitthe

big happening, that you don’t want to miss ou
on, that is huge, a big give thanks to God!)

THE BETHEL BIBLE SERIES: Pastor David will be}
teaching an in-depth overview course on th¢
Bible, The Bethel Bible Series. This two yed. &
course will be taught on Thursdays, 6:30p
during the school year (breaking for vacationg® 3
The first class will take place on October
Those that go through this “Teacher Training’
will then be invited to teach this course to t
rest of the congregation or use this ne
knowledge to lead other opportunities
ministry. Please pray about your participatioc
It is a commitment! Questions, speak with

Pastor David (pastordavid@mygloriadei.org) or (949)493-3414.

UPCOMING EVENTS: Festival of Saint Francis and The Blessing of the Animals will be on Sunday, October 1
5pm and will take place on “The Island” at the Harbor. Bring your dog, cats, fish, turtle.... Pastor Sabrina v
bless it!



PAIGE GULCK, YOUTH DIRECTOR

YOUTH NEWS
JUNIOR & SENIOR HIGH

SENIOR HIGH SERVERS - Calling all Senior High Youth! We’ll be making
breakfast for the congregation on Rally Sunday - report to the kitchen at
8:00 a.m., see you all soon!

CONFIRMATION ORIENTATION - This important meeting for
confirmands (6th, 7th, and 8th graders) will take place Rally Sunday at
9:40 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. At least one parent is required to
attend.

CONFIRMATION BEGINS - The kick-off of the confirmation year will be
Thursday, September 21, from 6:00 - 7:30pm. Note the longer
timeframe! Thursday evening confirmation will be five weeks in the fall (Sept. 21 - Oct. 19) and five weeks
the winter (Jan. 11 - Feb. 8). Confirmation classes will also meet Sunday mornings at 9:40 a.m.

BARB COLLINS, CHILDREN AND FAMILY DIRECTOR

(Fellowship, Congregational Life, Community, Get

Sunday school classes begin September 17th @ 9:40. We will begin in
the fellowship hall with children’s choir and then move to classrooms for
the lesson. Look for signs to locate the right room.

WOMEN'’S BUNCO - All ladies and teens are invited to join us for Bunco
Night on Friday, September 22, at 6:30pm in the Fellowship Hall. No
experience is necessary and prizes will be awarded. Desserts and water
will be provided. Please bring an appetizer or bottle of wine to share.

PRIMETIMERS - Roger McGuinn Concert at Soka University, Saturday, September 30, 8pm. Roger McGuinn is
the former frontman of The Byrds. See sign-up at Welcome Table for details and ticket purchases or conta
Carol Clisby at 949-496-8807.

MEN'’S BRIDGE - Will meet Tuesday, September 4th at 6:30pm in the Fellowship Hall.
WOMEN'S BOOK GROUP - RIOT (Reading Is Our Thing) group will meet Monday, September 18th at 7pm.
The book for September is Hillbilly Elegy by JD Vance. RIOT meets on the third Monday of the month.
Location: Gloria Dei Fellowship Hall. If interested in joining, speak with Diane Kelly (949-493-9632).
UPCOMING FELLOWSHIP EVENTS...

e Oktoberfest- Saturday October 7th @ Spm. Join us for brats, beer and more as we celebrate the

500th anniversary of the Reformation.

e Trick or Trunk - Sunday October 29th at 5:30pm.



RONEL SIDNEY, WOMEN'S MINISTRY GUEST SPEAKER

Save the Date: October 8th
Women'’s Luncheon and Speaker!

The Fall Women’s Luncheon will be Sunday, October 8th, at 11:45 am in the
Fellowship Hall. The cost will be $20. Ronel Sidney will be our guest speaker
for that event, and she will be talking about “Freestyle Faith, Around the
Table”: Freestyle Faith is about learning to find your own unique way to
worship, be in community and live life uncomplicated by what the fast
paced world would tell us how to live, look and be in the world. Breaking the
glass ceiling in work, life, family and faith in order to take your life to nev
heights of freedom through living freestyle faith in community around the
table.

After traveling the world in the US Navy for over five years Ronel settled in San Diego, CA. She and hi
husband Jeremey will celebrate eleven years of marriage in November. They have one son, Lucas who is 10
Ronel began ministry in the Navy as a Catholic Eucharist Minister. In 2003 she began to lead a workir
mom'’s small group in her home. She started leading Praise and Coffee Nights in San Diego in March of 200
and stepped in as a National Director for Praise and Coffee in 2011. Ronel has her Bachelors of Science
degree in Business Management and is currently finishing up her Masters in Leadership with an emphas
on developing women in leadership.

Artists - Crafters - Small Business Retailers... Looking for a place to market your creations and products?
Why not consider being a VENDOR at the Pacifica Women of the ELCA Convention, November 3-4, 2017, a
Calvary Lutheran Church, Solana Beach. To qualify for a space you must be a member of an ELC/
congregation. There is no fee for use of the space; however a donation will be much appreciated. Contac
Jackie Severa at jsevera67@gmail.com or 760/464-2309 for an application form. (Space is limited.)

SHELLI PARAJECKAS, PRESCHOOL DIRECTOR

PRESCHOOL

(All things related to the Gloria Dei Lutheran Preschool)
Gloria Dei is a place where children play and pray!

The preschool is up and running. Our first day of school began August 21st,
and we are back in our original classrooms. My staff and | have worked very
hard to give our old rooms a much needed face-lift. | am grateful, and
appreciate the Church members who helped us with moving, sanding, and
making trips to the dumpster. It takes a village to make a difference.
The beginning of the school year always hits with great excitement, and | love
the energy that comes from these little kids. I'm excited for the growth they will achieve this year, for 1
relationships we will nurture, and the opportunity to create new memories.
This month we celebrate our families with Bible Sunday on September 17th with a service where we giv
each new student a Bible, and our returning students a devotional. We will have our first family event
Friday, September 29th with Family Movie Night.

“When educating the minds of our youth, we must not forget to educate their hearts.” Dahlai Lama




KATHY PERSON, MUSIC DIRECTOR

DEI-LY WORSHIP

(All things related to worship, music, altar guild, choirs, singing, praise, etc.)

CHOIRS - Sanctuary choir will meet on Thursday, September 7th to warm up for Rally Sunday and to ge
ready for another inspiring season. We'd love to welcome some new voices to the party! No experienc
necessary, teen-adult. Join us at 7:30 p.m. The choir will sing both services on the 10th.

HANDBELL CHOIR -
We will resume Sunday, September 14 at 6:30 p.m. The Bell Cho
group is full, but is willing to put people on a “waiting list”
there’s enough interest, add another group. Please speak w
Music Director Kathy Person.

CHILDREN'S CHOIR - We will resume in the Fall during Sunda
School with new music and lots of new opportunities to si
together.

NEW ORGANIST/PIANIST FOR GLORIA DEI... Will be announced
on Sunday, September 3. We have had lots of wonderf
candidates and are at the end of negotiating the contracts. It
also be announced next week via the “Dei-ly Updates” emails
you would like to be on that email list, please go to the webs
and sign-up: mygloriadei.org.

THE MEN'’S CHOIR has been doing such a great job this past year and we’ve decided to make it official anc
give them a name. Help us find a moniker for this one of a kind musical group. Winner earns “braggin

rights” and notable entries will be announced alongside the winning name. (Pastor David has suggeste
“Men in Blue.” Other suggestions include: “Dei-lightful Dudes” and “Doo Dah Deis"?)

SUMMER MUSIC Thank you to the many congregation members who kindly shared their musical talent
with us this summer.



GROWING TOGETHER!

(All things related to learning, Bible study, small groups, G.I.F.T. groups, education, etc.)

G.I.F.T. (GROWING IN FAITH TOGETHER)
e GIFT Group - David & Susan Warneke’'s home (25262 Barque Way, Dana Point Phone:203-952-5657)
meets on Monday, September 11th at 7:00pm Study: The Gospel of John.

e GIFT Group - Dennis and Daneen Pysz's home (33172 DeSoto Way, Dana Point, Phone: 949-290-0381)
meets on Wednesday, September 13th at 6:30pm Study: Discipleship, led by Jim and Neta Wenrick.

HEART-LIFTERS WOMEN'S EVENING STUDY meets on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday each month. They will be
meeting September 12th & 26th. All women are welcome to join in. Refreshments and social time: 6:30pn
Bible Study: 7pm - 8pm. Meeting location TBA.

BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets at 7am on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday each month at R)’s Cafe in Dana Point.
Their Bible study will resume September 19th.

WOMEN'S WEDNESDAY BIBLE STUDY meets every Wednesday at 10am with one of the pastors. They will
next meet on September 13th in the Fellowship Hall attached to the kitchen.

MEN’S BREAKFAST BIBLE STUDY meets the second Saturday of every month with Pastor David leading the
study and Chef Paul Dubow providing the wonderful meal. They will meet on September 9th at 8:00am.

MEMBERSHIP AT GLORIA DEI - There are two ways to join: 1) Attend the Adult Inquiry Class on Saturday,
September 9, 9am or 2) If you come from a Lutheran background, transfer your membership. For all joinin,
an Orientation is held at Pastor David and Kimberly’'s home on Sept. 10, 6pm. New members are official
received on Sunday, September 17. Sign-up or call the office, 949-493-3414.

THE BETHEL BIBLE SERIES - An in-depth overview course on the Bible. This two year course will be taught
on Thursdays, 6:30pm, during the school year (breaking for vacations.), beginning October 5. Bethel ha
been taught to more than 1,000,000 adults, in many countries, and to Christians from over 47 differer
denominations. Pastor David received special training to teach this series to future teachers. Please pr
about your participation. It is a commitment! To find out more information, go to:
http://www.mygloriadei.org/bethel-bible-series



http://www.mygloriadei.org/bethel-bible-series/

DEI-LY SERVICE

(All things related to service, ministry, helping others, compassion, caring, loving, serving “the least of these”, etc.)

Gloria Dei Church Council

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY - The next
meeting is September 3rd, 9am. This ministry
invites people of all ages to join. If you know
of someone in need of a shawl or would like
more information, call Peggy Johnson at
949-363-8714.

THE QUILTING GROUP meet on September
23rd at 9:30am. This group meets the 4th
Saturday of every month in the Fellowship
Hall.

SERRA’S PANTRY - Providing food to those in need is a local volunteer opportunity, located in San Juar
Capistrano. Interested Gloria Dei members serve at Serra’s Pantry every third Saturday of the month
8:30am. September 16th is the next volunteer opportunity at Serra’s Pantry. Contact Paul Dubow :
949-248-8865, if interested.

LOS ANGELITOS ORPHANAGE
MINISTRY -
The remaining trip to Los
Angelitos in 2017, is:
Saturday, November 18

To learn more please contact
David & Susan Warneke
203-952-5657 or 510-967-3211

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE - Onsite at Gloria Dei November 3 from 9am - 5pm. Mark your calendars now.

BRIDGE OF HOPE - This fall we will be partnering with Family Assistance Ministries in San Clemente to wor
with a family struggling with homelessness. We are looking for 6-10 volunteers from the church to act ;
“Neighbors” for this family, providing encouragement and emotional support, modeling positi\
relationships, and engaging with the family in faith conversations in desired. There will be a sign-up
September and an informational meeting Saturday, September 30, at 9am.

SAN CLEMENTE MILITARY FAMILY OUTREACH

Social Hour and Dinner Recognition of Military Honorees

Music by Cheryl Silverstein & Tony O’Dell Rogers

A Wonderful Silent Auction

You are Invited to Our 2017 Annual Fundraiser!

TICKETS $60 ORDER ONLINE

Friday, Oct. 20th, 6PM Talega Golf Club 990 Avenida Talega, San Clemente
http://militaryfamilyoutreach.com/fall fundraiser.html

949-388-2812 info militaryfamilyoutreach.com @ Proceeds benefit 1000 families on Camp Pendleton a
our Annual Thanksgiving Turkey Giveaway



VARIOUS SUMMER PICTURES

A Warm Farewell to Hanna Lee...

The Youth Spaghetti Dinner...
"That's Amore!”




HECTOR OLIVERA IN CONCERT
AT GLORIA DEI

Sunday, September 24, 2017, 4:00pm

This concert is sponsored by Gloria Dei Lutheran
Church and the Los Angeles Organ Company to
celebrate Gloria Dei’s three manual organ.

A little about Maestro Olivera...

Since entering the Buenos Aires Conservatory as a
child prodigy at age six, Maestro Hector Olivera has
become one of the most sought after and revered
international concert organists of the present time.

‘The Times Reporter’, describes an evening with Mr.
Olivera as: “An event, a happening, a joyful celebration
of the sheer power and pressure that a true virtuoso like
Hector Olivera can unleash in a concert hall.”

Born in Buenos Aires, Mr. Olivera began playing the
pipe organ when he was three. At age five he played
for the legendary Eva Perén; at twelve he entered the
University of Buenos Aires and by eighteen had
performed for heads of state and celebrities
throughout Latin America. When offered a
scholarship at the renowned Juilliard School of Music in New York, he moved to the United States. Thre
years later, Mr. Olivera’s outstanding professional concert career was launched when he won the AGQ
National Improvisation Contest.

Mr. Olivera has performed solo concerts throughout the USA, Europe, Asia, Australia, Central and Lat
America and as guest soloist with prominent symphony orchestras worldwide.

Whether in a prestigious venue like Carnegie Hall, Royal Albert Hall, Cathedral of Notre Dame in Par
Constitution Hall, Walt Disney Concert Hall in Los Angeles, or in conjunction with a celebrated event like t
Olympic games or the Classical Newport Music Festival, the most sophisticated and demanding orga
aficionados claim that Maestro Hector Olivera is ‘one of the greatest organists in the world today.’

Please invite a friend, neighbor to this unique opportunity. A light hors d'oeuvre reception will follow aff
the concert.

ORGANIST WORKSHOP Ied by Mr. Olivera will take place on Saturday, September 23, 10:00 a.m. at
Gloria Dei. This is a special invitation to all church organists and musicians to be a part of this learning
experience. For more information, please contact the church office: 949-493-3414 or
gloriadei@mygloriade.org.



DEI-LY PRAYERS OF THE CHURCH

“Let us pray for the whole people of God in Christ Jesus and for all people according to their needs...”

HEALING - Tom Avery, Blaine Johnson, Gina Grefsrud, Debbie Campominosi, Ray Burke, Jack Doerr, Ray &
Ingrid Schuller, Lorraine Cryer, & Mary Lou Walters.

PEACE AND SAFETY for all our service men and women now serving around the world.
PRAYER CHAIN REQUEST - To place a loved one on the Prayer Chain, call the church office at 949-493-3414.

THANKS VBS!

Thank you so much for this very special gift to ELCA World Hunger - With these gifts you are providing
education and advocacy, water and sanitation, livestock and agriculture, healthcare and microloans.
In God's Grace,

The Rev. Daniel Rift, Director ELCA World Hunger and Disaster Appeal

GREETINGS FROM DORCAS WANG!

Dear Friends,

In August, | will have a teaching trip in a small town. Then, | will combine a part of annual vacation with a
teaching trip in Taiwan. | am looking forward to those days visiting friends and having some sightseeing. In
the fall, a very full schedule waits for me.

Thanks, dear friends, for your faithful support in both prayer and finances. | do not just say it each time
from my mouth, but from the bottom of my heart. | do know without your partnership | will not be here ta
do what | do every day. Thanks be to God!

May God bless and repay you for all your kindness in Christ Jesus!

In Him,

Dorcas

GRATITUDE FROM CONCORDIA

On behalf of The Concordia Choir, Rene Clausen and Concordia College, | would like to thank you and Kath)
Person for your help in presenting The Concordia Choir concert in Dana Point. Please pass a word of thank
on to the evening meal committee, the host families and others who helped with all of our arrangements.
They are appreciated!

Gordon Moe, Manager, The Concordia Choir

LOS ANGELITOS LOVE
We love you. Thank you for being there for us!! We miss you!




DEI-LY DUTIES

SEPTEMBER 2017 VOLUNTEERS

ACOLYTE (month)
COMMUNION ASST B. Keim R. Grefsrud
(month)
USHER (month) W. Ehrke D&J Combe

P&S Furlong W. Knottnerus
LECTORS 8:30am 10:00am 5:00pm ALTAR GUILD
9/3 P. Weiss P.Johnson A. Boicey D. Dooly
9/10 B. Jonas A. McElwaine-Leto ). Moyer L. Mers
9/17 J. Adams M. Boland C.Simpson K. Gray
9/24 G. Enright S. Pyle J. ContestabileM. Delgado
REFRESHMENTS
9/3 C. Weinhardt D &S Warneke
9/10 K. Desmond L. Mers
9/17 J. Skraba P. Michalis
9/24 B & B GillespieD & D Pysz
WELCOME CENTER
9/3 J. Olson G. Sherwood
9/10 A & St. Martin
9/17 K. Desmond D &S Warneke
9/24 D. Kelly H. Stutz
OCTOBER 2017 VOLUNTEERS
ACOLYTE (month)
COMMUNION ASST G. Rightmire F.Hettmann
(month)
USHER (month) M. Dubow T. Cawein

P. Dubow J. Cummings
LECTORS 8:30am 10:00am 5:00pm ALTAR GUILD
10/1 C. Weinhardt S. Warneke D. Pysz
10/8 C. Asis L. Schuller B. Ramsey D. Combe
10/15 K. Gray J. Wenrick M. VanNess L. Mers
10/22 D. Caskey B. Prock E. Mills B. Cummings
10/29 G. Rightmire W. Johnson G. Boicey P. Johnson
REFRESHMENTS
10/1 C.Jennings A &) St. Martin
10/8 K. Chernekoff D & S Warneke
10/15 S. Manville C & KAnderson
10/22 M. Cawein
10/29 D & GBlanda D &) Combe
WELCOME CENTER
10/1 B & B GillespieR. Hanson
10/8 Manville/Sels D. Powell
10/15 J &) Young S.Pyle
10/22 J. Skraba T. Seibert
10/29 G. Rightmire G. Sherwood



DEI-LY DETAILS

(Anything that has no other place, volunteer lists, prayer requests, special announcements, numbers, and
figures, a veritable potluck of stuff, jokes...)

ATTENDANCE AND OFFERING

8/6 301 $7,748.00
8/13 287 $ 8,918.00
8/20 289 $6,822.00
8/27

“SIMPLY GIVING” - Gloria Dei offers electronic giving, which allows you to make donations on a scheduled
automatic basis. Applications are available at the Visitor's Center or call the church office.

GLORIA DEI ENDOWMENT FUND - “What legacy will you leave?” Brochures are available in the pews and at
the Welcome Center! Have you considered putting Gloria Dei in your will? If you would like to leave a lasti
gift to your church, please consider doing so.

NEW PHOTO DIRECTORY - Photos will be taken at Gloria Dei by Lifetouch on September 10 - 20.
Please make your portrait appointment 1) online via the Gloria Dei Website, 2) call Carol
949-493-3414 or sign up on Sunday at church. The new directory will include a traditional and .
mobile directory.

CONTACT INFORMATION
GLORIA DEI LUTHERAN CHURCH AND PRESCHOOL
33501 Stonehill Drive, Dana Point, CA 92629
Church Office: (949) 493-3414; Fax: (949) 493-6479; Preschool: (949) 493-3414 x209

Website: mygloriadei.org; Email: gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
Facebook Page: Facebook.com/GloriaDeiDanaPoint

Staff Email Addresses:
Pastor David R. Mattson pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
Pastor Sabrina Vasta pastorsabrina@mygloriadei.org
Carol Weinhardt gloriadei@mygloriadei.org; Shelli Parajeckas preschool@mygloriadei.org;
Paige Gulck youth@mygloriadei.org; Barbara Collins sundayschool@mygloriadei.org

Kathy Person music@mygloriadei.org



mailto:youth@mygloriadei.org
mailto:pastordavid@mygloriadei.org
mailto:sundayschool@mygloriadei.org
mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
mailto:preschool@mygloriadei.org
mailto:music@mygloriadei.org
mailto:gloriadei@mygloriadei.org
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(See Calendar on Website: http://www.mygloriadei.org/calendar-2/)
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